 Elections Commission




City and County of San Francisco 

Jill Rowe, President






              John Arntz


Christopher Jerdonek, Vice President
 




Director of Elections
Rosabella Safont
Winnie Yu

Charles Jung

Dominic Paris

Roger Donaldson 

                                                          [image: image1.png]








Elections Commission  Meeting

Wednesday, December 21, 2016
6:00 p.m.

City Hall, Room 408

1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place

San Francisco, California 94102

DRAFT MINUTES

1.
Call to Order & Roll Call
President Rowe called the meeting to order at 6:00 pm.  PRESENT: Commissioners Rowe, Jerdonek, Yu, Paris, Jung. Donaldson and Safont.  ALSO PRESENT: Director Arntz, Deputy City Attorney Joshua White.
2.
General Public Comment

Several members of the public spoke to advocate for the prompt development of open source voting systems. They urged that the Director is not moving quickly enough in this regard.
3.
Approval of Minutes for Previous Meetings

Commissioner Paris moved to approve the minutes for the November 16, 2016 Elections Commission Meeting.  Commissioner Safont seconded the motion.

No public comment.

The roll call vote was unanimous to approve the minutes.
4.
Commissioners' Reports

Commissioner Jerdonek reported that BOPEC met and discussed the November 2016 election results.  He also asked Director Arntz to give  report about open source, and to include that as an item in his written summaries to the Commission.
Commissioner Paris reported that he has been reviewing the applications to fill the Commission Secretary position.  He will work with Commissioner Rowe to develop a list of applicants to be called in for interviews with the full Commission.

No public comment.

5.
Director’s Report

Director Arntz stated that: The contract extension for the current voting system is being heard before the Board of Supervisors.  The Department is reviewing the November 2016 election and looking for suggestions and improvements.  The election results were certified on December 6.  He spoke with the Mayor's office about identifying a consultant for open source, and is looking for a January meeting to include the Mayor and the Department of Technology.  He will be talking with the Mayor's office about next year's budget for open source. The Department is thinking about how to implement a major change in state law relating to conditional registration.  The Department issued its annual website usability survey to 75,000 people and on social media.
Public comment.  One member of the public requested a timeline for open source.
6.
Future Agenda Items
Commissioner suggestions: Internet voting, officer elections, review of the November 2016 election, SB 450 voting centers law.
7.
Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 6:50 pm.
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